

From: Tilda Hunting <tildah@gmail.com>

Subject: - MIM - Oct. 24, 2024

Date: December 1, 2024 at 11:47:06 AM EST

To: Robin Yerkes <rbyerkes@gmail.com>, Kat Llamas <katkennedy250@yahoo.com>, Pat Lynch <patricialynch@earthlink.net>, George Forcier <forcier1@comcast.net>, PHILIP KANTOR <kantoring@gmail.com>, Jody Lally <lally@ecs.umass.edu>, rachel\_stoler@yahoo.com, Meg Ryan <MRyan@frcog.org>

MINUTES from Oct. MIM meeting

Absent: George F. - Meg R.

Mtng. began at 9:08 AM

1. Noted that \$1750 was voted to spend on the Sr. Prom 2025

2. Festival of the Hills observations:

- a) Signage a bit sloppy - i.e., banner kept flipping in the breeze
- b) The jar voting scheme did not work as well as hoped
- c) Thad: Only 8 people responded in Survey Monkey
- d) Phil: Open Space Committee offered no opinion re. bench location
- e) Jody thinks the Ballfield the best location, though the So. Meadow location also a good option.

Others think that the need is greater in front of the Town Office bldg.

Conclusion: WE just need to DECIDE, and DO IT, as Rachel urged!

3. Senior Lunch at the School: 16 people attended

4. Christine Conklin & Don Bates attended this meeting: Senior Reviews in Conway project

This involves interviewing all Conway 'Seniors' in person, 65+ yrs. old.....at their homes = 'eyes on people'

Suggestions: The File for Life form is helpful to EMT's especially, placed on the refrigerator

Also, most helpful to have access to a medical history,

.....and to the MOLST & DNR forms (Medical order for life-sustaining treatment & Do not resuscitate, resp.)

Conklin & Bates still planning to:

\*\* meet up with Lisa White, RN, the Conway

Town nurse

\*\* go over their findings with the Conway Fire

Dept. as well

The hope is that Conklin & Bates will be able to do 2 visits/ year with certain select people in town

It was also noted that the Conway PD is on FB, and perhaps that can be expanded as a useful tool toward this effort

Kat: Question - Is there a way to indicate, or know, whether a person will need physical help in particular?

Kat also complimented Conklin & Bates on this effort, as very needed, and a very good thing

5. Field Mem. Library contacts: Grace Larson & Linda McDaniel (via Thad)

6. Home Repair Project: Jody, Co-ordinator

We need to advertise this project, as it is needed, and would be very welcome to many

Need: Devise a form that works, and covers the bases

Suggestions so far: Nelson Schifflet - Bob Baker - Ken Oiumette.....AND we need several more.....

Next meeting: Thursday Dec. 5th - 9 AM

Thursday Jan 223rd - 9 AM